

# Shabbona Pathway Committee Minutes

## 3/13/21 Meeting

The Regular Meeting of the Shabbona Pathway Committee was called to order on Saturday, March 13, 2021 at 8:03 A.M. at the Shabbona Village Hall in Shabbona IL. The following committee members/advisors were present:

Title	Name	Present	Not Present	Title	Name	Present	Not Present
Village	Mark Cinnamon	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	Marketing	Dan Nolan	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
Forest Preserve	Josh Clark	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	Planning	Curt Herrmann	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
School District	Vaughn Boehne	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Residents	Jen Morrison	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
Township	Jim Johnson	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	Finance	Wendy Schnorr	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
Fire Dept.	Frank Ottengheime	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>			<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>

**Others Present:**

Allison Kidd Probst

**Additions to the Agenda:** None

**Citizen’s Addressing the Board:** None

**Approval of Minutes from February 13, 2021 Meeting:** Curt Herrmann motioned to approve the minutes, Jen Morrison seconded. All in favor voted aye. Motion carried.

**Treasurer’s Report:** Jim Johnson reported he had a verbal treasurer’s report. There are a total resources of \$28617.74 available at the time. This includes funds held by other entities. There is about \$18000.00 in the account at Resource Bank.

**Bills:** Jim is not sure if Resource Bank has billed for the last line of credit amount, but he will check on that. Motion: Wendy Schnorr motioned to approve to pay the line of credit not to exceed \$500.00. Jen Morrison seconded. All in favor voted aye. Motion carried.

**Grant Report:** Hoping to hear about grants in April. There is also hope that more grants may open up in the spring. Still waiting on ITEP, hoping construction can begin in early 2022 if grants are awarded.

**Pathway Signage:** Discussed a sign regarding no motorized vehicles on pathway. It would be placed on the back of the stop sign. The proposed sign is 12x12.

**Pathway Turf Repair:** There are about 5-6 spots on the north end that need to be replaced or repaired. Dan will go there this week to do that. Dan noticed that the striping on the south end appears to be coming up. Jim will look at it and call the contractor who did it.

May 6<sup>th</sup> is Give DeKalb County, Jen will begin to post this starting in April. Signs and banners will be put back up.

Next pathway meeting is April 10, 2021 TBD.

Adjournment: Mark Cinnamon motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:27 am, Josh Clark seconded. All in favor voted aye. Motion carried.

Meeting Minutes of the Ad Hoc Committee submitted by Allison Kidd Probst

/s/ \_\_\_\_\_, March 13, 2021